CDC Meeting Minutes
March 22, 2022
Via Zoom

Present: George Gottschalk, Sarah Williams, Wendy Shelburne, Alex Cabada, Amy Fry, Carissa Phillips, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Cindy Ingold, Esra Coskun, Jenny Johnson, Kit Condill, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, Jennifer Teper, Tom Teper

Absent: Cherie’ Weible, Kyle Rimkus

Note Taker: Hannah Williams 

Agenda/Minutes
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda, and approval of last month’s meeting minutes.  Agenda and minutes unanimously approved. 

FY22 Spending
· Tom encouraged spending of all remaining funds as we approach the end of the FY. 

FY22 Desiderata List
· Tom asked how we want to approach this with the end of the year. Previously, Office of Collections and E-resources personnel looked at the list to determine what was feasible and reported the status back once the purchases were wrapped up. There was additional discussion about other things that were supported, included support for programs at CRL and Reveal Digital. The group supported the previous approach and was in favor of supporting larger resources. A compiled list will be made and shared at the next meeting. 

FY23 Budget Discussion- Planning for a Flat Allocation
· A Word About Language and Perception
· Tom and Dean Wilkin have been discussing the perceptions of cuts to the collections budget. There has not been a cut to the collections budget- it is a plan for a flat allocation. Dean Wilkin is concerned about representing this accurately in communications to the campus community as he has repeatedly been in conversations with library personnel that discussed “cuts” to the collections budget. We need to be clear there is not a cut to the materials allocation. Rather,  we are being asked to make decisions about how to allocate resources that we have. Communication should be clear and concise, and we need to be careful how we represent the situation. We cannot control what people say but should encourage everyone to be as accurate as they can. 
· Esra Report on submitted information
· Esra has updated the spreadsheet with the G>collections info> FY23 budgets. It is almost entirely complete. There is a separate tab where you can review titles that might be cancelled. 
· Update on where we are with funding
· There will be some funding from campus, but it will not be the entirety of what we need. We will likely receive about $250,000 from campus. Combined with the funding that we have from general funds there is about $185,000 of needs from individual units in terms of reduction. Tom will be composing a message to the library. Divisions have been identifying resources that can be let go of it needed, and what was already identified was far in excess of what we might need to have going forward. The Provost and Dean Wilkin were explicit that this money is to be used for avoiding cancellations. 
· Sarah asked if the titles in the spreadsheet Esra has been compiling have been vetted to see if they can be cancelled. Esra has been vetting them. She suggested to hold off on communicating to departments until this list is more solidified. Tom will be working on some messaging with Dean Wilkin. Wendy noted that some items on the list are July 1 renewals. Discussion circled around to knowing that any resources that we are going ahead with that are July 1 renewals really need to be nailed down by June 15th at the latest.  
· Discussion about planned going forward
· The current proposal will eliminate general funds that there was flexibility with to support FY23 needs, such as the remainder of collections general, evidence-based acquisitions, and patron driven acquisitions. This means that there will be few general resources available to support such needs as we plan for FY24 or later. There was general consensus from the group to use the model we have this year and to continue the conversations moving forward about how to replenish some of those funds or fund support for those programs if there is a desire to bring them back. Cindy noted the need to have some sort of financial cushion for the future. Tom wanted to ensure there is broad support for this. There was agreement from the membership about the need to start doing that. Tom suggested that we start the conversations in the new fiscal year, but that we use the lists that we initially developed for FY23 to start those discussions. 

Discussion Topics
· DEI Collecting Program
· There are some volunteers for this group that will start meeting in April. The Big 10 has come up with a DEI collection of eBooks from ProQuest. Tom has opted us in for this. Celestina asked if there were any additional details to be shared. Tom will share these details once available. 
· ProQuest access and build selections for FY23
· There will likely not be sufficient end of year money to extend this again. There was a usage report sent out by the ProQuest representative, and given the usage, it does not seem valuable to continue the program. We have purchased all of the higher usage resources already. We have roughly $250,000 in credit with ProQuest. The group was in favor of being discriminating with the titles we use the credit for, not just going for the highest usage. It was noted there is the potential for people in divisions with endowment or gift money to purchase some of the items lower on the list, and Tom suggested they do that while the prices are pre-negotiated and lower. 
· Kanopy
· George explained that Kanopy was bought by Overdrive. Kanopy keeps pitching a smart PDA model which would allow for more control than previously. George is waiting for the representative to send him additional information. Anyone with specific questions can reach out to George.  
Updates
A. Acquisitions
George is going to start having sessions for ACS staff about the processes used for acquisition. They will be recorded and posted to the acquisition’s webpage. 
B. E-Resources
Wendy let everyone know the invoice for Elsevier has been received. She thanked everyone for getting their orders in. 
C. Preservation Services
No significant updates. There was a binding update sent out via libnews. They are working to move pamphlet binding back in house with the transition likely occurring over the summer. There will be increased costs associated with this. Binding and boxing quantities may have to be reduced, but not at this current point. Tom noted taking this into consideration for plans for FY23. 
D. Other Updates


Parking Lot/Forthcoming Items

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 
